CAUSEWAY ON GULL

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

JANUARY 6, 2007

1. The meeting was called to order by Treasurer, Tom Kraus.  Other members of the Board present were Bob Edstrom, Dave Brainerd, John Sweeny, Pat O’Hara, Jim Kirkpatrick, and Gloria Williamson.  Dennis Steele and Terry Miller were absent.  Also in attendance were Dick Hawke, Mark Nagle, Doug Johnson, Rob and Sylvia Hanson, and Laura and Glen Johnson.  Neal Narveson and LeAnne Rundhaug were present from Narveson Management.

2. Motion made and seconded to approve the minutes of the November 19, 2006 Board meeting, pending corrections.  Motion carried.  Minutes of the November Annual Meeting will be posted on the website with the proviso of “subject to approval by owners at the 2007 annual meeting”.
3. Tom Kraus announced that the Meyer Commercial, from St. Cloud, purchased the eleven lots at Causeway.  They intend to develop it and sell as fractional ownership.  The City is ok with the sale as long as the new owners work with the Association.  Dick Hawke felt that the Policy Committee should probably work with Meyer Commercial to prepare a contract so both parties are aware of each others expectations. 
4. Committee Reports

A. Finance Committee – Tom Kraus - The year-end financial statements were not available for the Board to review.  Tom reported that he received preliminary statements from LeAnne and it appears that more maintenance fees have been collected in 2006 than in 2005 and expenses for 2006 were less that expected.
B. House & Grounds – Dave Brainard – Dave has been researching options for new steel roofs, as there are more options available at this time.  It was determined that bids should be sought so the Board can better determine what the Association will financially be able to complete in 2007.  Dave also recommended that the entire House & Grounds Committee tour the grounds when the Board meets in July.   

C. Communications Committee – no report was given because a chairperson has not yet been appointed.

D. Policy Committee – no report was given because a chairperson has not yet been appointed.
5. Management Report 

A. Neal talked about the RCI ratings saying that although the resort is aging, there is a good stable crew in place, and management will continue to get projects completed within the financial constraints of the Association.
B. The installation of the new security system will be completed this week. 

C. Neal shared a note that was received from an owner thanking the Board for their care in making decisions to protect owners’ timeshare investment.
D. A plaque was received from Interval International for superior service.  It will be displayed at the front desk.

E. A resolution for the problem with the indoor hot tub has not been found; however the issue is being looked into and will be corrected as soon as possible.

6. Old Business

A. A letter was received dated January 4, 2007 from Dick Hawke indicating his willingness to remain on retainer as legal consultant and outlining his fees.  A motion was made and seconded to rehire Dick per his January 4th requirements.  Motion carried.  

B. Dick reported that the legal issues with the State Health Department regarding the licensing requirements for the hot tubs are ongoing.  A new Attorney General has been assigned to the case.

C. Dick updated the Board on the status of the Causeway Development foreclosures.  RFL (CD’s lender) is being sold and therefore are asking for a fifty day extension on the legal process.  The Board agreed that Bruce should aggressively move forward doing his best to avoid delays. 
D. Dick explained that he was contacted by the owner of the house on Hwy 77 near the resort.  A small parcel that was created to account for the encroachment of the house onto Causeway property apparently was never transferred to the house owner.  Unfortunately, the parcel is still in Kristie’s name so the Association can not help to resolve the issue.  Neal did speak to the potential new owner of the house about possibly renting the sales building but he has not heard back from him.
7. New Business

A. Election of officers for 2007.  Motion made and seconded to re-elect Denny as President.  Motion carried.  Motion was made and seconded to re-elect Tom as Treasurer.  Motion carried.  Motions were made and seconded nominating both Bob and John as Vice President.  It was determined that a vote would be taken by ballot and the person who was not elected Vice President would be automatically elected as Secretary.  Bob was elected Vice President.  John was elected Secretary.

B. Management was directed to prepare the minute’s at all future meetings. 

C. Following discussion, a motion was made and seconded to purchase a van for the housekeeping department at a cost not to exceed $5,000.00.  Motion carried.
D. The balloon payment for the maintenance building loan is due in April 2007.  Neal will contact the bank to see what would be required to extend the loan.
E. There was discussion regarding having a professional audit or compilation done.  The finance committee will meet at a later date to determine how to proceed. 

F. Following discussion, a motion was made and seconded to accept the deed back from the owner of unit 1010 49A.  Motion carried.
G. The redemption period for the units that are coming back to the Association ends on February 10th.  There have been no inquiries about purchasing any of the weeks.  Dick has ordered the title work on five more delinquent weeks.  

H. Tom will be meeting with Steve from Springer Collections to discuss what reasons he is hearing on why owners are not paying their maintenance fees.

I. The 2007 meetings were scheduled as follows:

- April 21st @ 9:00 AM at Richard’s office

- July 21st @ 9:00 AM at the resort.  At approx. noon there will be an informal                                                                                                                                                 meeting with interested guests.
- October 6th @ 9:00 AM at Richard’s office.

- November 18th, Annual Meeting will be held in Brainerd. 

8.
Election of the Ad Hoc Committee.  Mark Nagle, Doug Johnson, Robert Hanson, and Laura and Glen Johnson all introduced themselves and gave a brief explanation of their qualifications and why they would like to be on the Ad Hoc Committee.  A motion was made and seconded to accept the four nominees.  Motion carried.  
9.
With there being no further business to discuss, a motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned.

